
Spotlight On…

Message from Mrs Sharrock

Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been wonderful to see the children so engaged in their learning this half term. Their 
enthusiasm and dedication in the classroom have been truly inspiring, and it is a joy to watch them 
tackle new challenges with curiosity and confidence.

In addition to their fantastic work in lessons, there has been so much happening beyond the 
classroom. The children have been demonstrating kindness, teamwork, and a real commitment to 
making a difference. Their efforts are a shining example of the values we hold dear, and we are so 
proud of what they’ve achieved. From exciting sports fixtures and creative arts projects to our 
school clubs and enrichment activities, the children have been embracing every opportunity to learn, 
grow, and shine in different ways. 

As always, thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards,
Mrs. Sharrock

Stars of the Week

Caterpillar - Ara G
Tiger - Blake D
Elmer - Jackson S
Chameleon - Millie McC
Crayon - Morgan C
Charlie Cook - Hallie S
Sofia Valdez - Albie C
Gregory Cool - Alma P
Chaya - Freya S
Ebenezer Tweezer - Phoebe C
Pevensie - Holly S
Gelifen - Whole Class!
Fred - Ella D
Skellig - Noah B
Aspire - Grayson J

Congratulations!

School Council
The members of School Council this year are:

Year 6: Noah and Daniel
Year 5: Freddie Y, William and Rosie
Year 4: Ella and Emma
Year 3: Eddie and Rose
Year 2: Levana and Skyler
Year 1: Sadie and Nancy

On Wednesday 16th October, the School Council ran two events - ‘Wear it Red’ raising 
money for the British Heart Foundation, we raised an amazing £218.  Thank you to everyone 
who took part, they all looked incredible. After school, we ran our first cake sale, the weather 
was lovely and all of the children did a brilliant job.  We raised £175, which will be going 
towards our end of year party.  Thank you to everyone who brought/made cakes.

A huge thank you to Mrs Snelling for coordinating these events.
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Weekly Whole School 
Attendance 95.1%

Weekly Class Attendance
Excellent attendance ‘gold’ 

98-100%

Ebenezer Tweezer - 98.1%

Good Attendance ‘green’
96 - 97.9%

Chameleon - 97.2%
Elmer - 97.2%

Crayon - 97.3%
Gregory Cool - 97.1%

Skellig - 97.5%

Well Done!

House Points

Attenborough
Holmes

Hawking
Rowling



Eco Club

The members of Eco Club this year are:   
                     
Year 1 - Mia and Dougie
Year 2 - Ivy and Raine
Year 3 - Alma and Nellie
Year 4 - Myla, Cooper and Daniel
Year 5 - Heidi and Tayte
Year 6 - Henry and Olivia
We started the school year by entering into the Biggin Hill Horticulture Show.  Each child created an Autumn collage and made animals 
out of fruit. The Biggin Hill Horticultural committee were so pleased with all our entries and Henry achieved 3rd prize in the animal fruit 
section - well done Henry.
We have been busy planting some spring bulbs this week, which are part of a competition that the school has entered into.  Each Eco 
Club child has planted two bulbs, one in a pot and the other in a glass vase.  Each is being placed in the child’s classroom so that 
everyone has the opportunity to watch them grow (the glass vase allows them to see the roots as the bulb begins to grow). 

DIARY DATES
Keep a note!

Other achievements beyond the classroom…

Swimming Gala
I had the pleasure of attending our first Biggin Hill Primary School swimming gala this 
week at Bromley High School! First and foremost my thanks must go to Laura Horgan, 
Michelle Crispin and Kayleigh Chapman who have been beyond amazing in organising, 
supporting and coaching the children for this event. I watched with immense pride when 
I saw the team spirit, sportsmanship and confidence of our children and it has 
encouraged us to look at other events that we can compete in!

The gala consisted of four schools who both had a mix of year 4 and year 5 children; 
Biggin Hill, Oaklands, Crofton and Bromley High. All schools competed in a mix of races 
from butterfly to breast stroke as well as relay races and were scored from 1st place to 
4th place.  

Special recognition must go to the children who joined the Oaklands team as they did 
not have enough swimmers to compete - it was wonderful to see our school values in 
action and watch them compete for our neighbouring school. 

Well done to Jack H, Scarlett T, Mia M, Lilah-Rose G, Freddie Y, Kody B, Cody J, 
Frankie M, Evelyn B, Olivia B, Alex E in year 5 and George H, Ronnie C, Ella H, Daisy 
C, Isabella R, Phoebe C, Ava C, Niamh C in year 4. The children were wonderful, 
amazing, fabulous and all other words to describe just how great they were! 

Here’s to many more 
successes to come!

Have a wonderful weekend, 

Mrs Lawrence

We would like to thank Mrs Snelling and all the staff, children and community members 
involved in achieving so much for our school, charities and the local community. 

2nd December - Ambassador 
Assembly (invitation only) 
YR-Y3 KS1 Hall, Y4-Y6 KS2 Hall

4th December 4E Class Assembly - 
9am KS2 Hall

9th December - Secret Presents 
Room - Elfridges

11th December - Christmas Lunch

12th December - Christmas Jumper 
Day

12th December - Man in Red

13th December - Headteacher 
Awards Assembly - invite only

17th December - Preschool 
Christmas Singalong 2.15pm

17th/18th/19th - Reception, Y1 and 
Y2 Nativity - 9.15am

18th December - Y3/4/5/6 - 
Christmas Concert - 2.30pm

Outside event, KS2 Playground
If wet - Y3/4 - 2.00pm, Y5/6 - 

2.40pm - KS2 Hall

20th December - Christmas Parties

20th December - last day of term

First day of Spring Term

Monday 6th January 2025
(NO INSET DAY AFTER CHRISTMAS)

 HAVE A FANTASTIC WEEKEND  
https://www.bigginhillprimary.com/

Weekly Lunch Menus
We will continue sending out weekly menus each Friday afternoon as we feel this is working well for families and keeps this fresh in 

your inbox!

https://www.bigginhillprimary.com/

